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NEW NUGGETTY GULLY ALLUVIAL WORKINGS

Location

WERONA ROAD AND YANDOIT CREEK WERONA, MOUNT ALEXANDER SHIRE

Municipality

MOUNT ALEXANDER SHIRE

Level of significance

Heritage Inventory Site

Heritage Inventory (HI) Number

H7723-0472

Heritage Overlay Numbers

HO996

Heritage Listing

Victorian Heritage Inventory

Statement of Significance
Last updated on - July 12, 2005

The New Nuggetty Gully Alluvial Gold Workings is an excellent characteristic example of shallow mining for
alluvial gold. The site has remnants of three different forms of mining - shaft sinkings, creek diversion and
sluicing, and ground sluicing - associated with at least five house sites. The area was settled prior to mining by
Swiss Italians and the house remains show distinctive architectural details pertaining to the Ticino region of
Switzerland. The gully was opened in 1859 with gold seekers recovering some large nuggets. In 1860, the New
Nuggetty Company constructed a creek diversion to work a large section of the gully. The water race was
constructed during the mid 1865, and after about 1867, the gully was worked by fossickers.

The New Nuggetty Gully Alluvial Gold Workings is of historical, architectural, archaeological and scientific
importance to the State of Victoria.

The New Nuggetty Gully Alluvial Gold Workings is historically and scientifically important as a particularly fine and
essentially intact example of a site associated with the earliest forms of gold mining which, from 1851, played a
pivotal role in the development of Victoria. New Nuggetty Gully is important because of the gold mining sequence



documented by the surviving relics, and is also important for its low level of physical disturbance since the
nineteenth century.

The New Nuggetty Gully Alluvial Gold Workings is historically and architecturally significant for its unusual
remnant fabric of Swiss Italian houses in the form of large stone fireplaces of a type common in the Swiss
cantonment of Ticino but rare in Victoria. These remnants are socially important for their continuing association
with the Swiss Italian community in the Daylesford area.

The New Nuggetty Gully Alluvial Gold Workings is archaeologically important for its potential to yield artefacts
which will be able to provide significant information about the cultural history of gold mining and the gold seekers
themselves.

[Source: Victorian Heritage Register]
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This place/object may be included in the Victorian Heritage Register pursuant to the Heritage Act 2017. Check
the Victorian Heritage Database, selecting 'Heritage Victoria' as the place source.

For further details about Heritage Overlay places, contact the relevant local council or go to Planning Schemes
Online http://planningschemes.dpcd.vic.gov.au/
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